
APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2025 
Called to Order:  7:00pm 

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital 
by all in attendance. 
 
Quorum Confirmation: by Cathy Westmoreland 

All members recite NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules 

Review and approval of January 2025 minutes. Gary Menser moved to 
approve, Paul Jung seconded. All in favor. Motion Passes 

 
Reports   

President-Debbie Harris 
     1. ​ Secretary Resignation 
     2.   Classroom carpets were cleaned Sunday.  
 
Vice President-Tracey Graham:  

1.​ Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad):  
 

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy:  
1.​ Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital 

Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account.   
2.​ Indoor range cleanup/lead abatement. NTE $11K. Jonathan moved 

for approval, Sandy Oberlies seconded. Discussion of work details. 
All in favor. Motion passes. 

3.​ Target systems.Larry Mason, Sandy Oberlies, and John Melton all 
presented target systems. Total NTE $15K. Jonathan moved for 
approval, Paul Jung seconded. All in favor. Motion passes 

4.​ SASP ammo purchase. NTE $5K. Jonathan moved for approval. 
Don Martin seconded. All in favor. Motion passes 
 

Secretary- Deborah Harris for Dina McKinney:  
1.​ Report on Membership numbers- total 1,256 (592 regular, 503 

senior, 158 associate, 3 honorary life)   
2.​ New member cards have been mailed. If you don’t get it by the end 

of next week send Cathy or Debbie a text message. 
 
Range Reports   

●​ Pistol Range-John Melton: Lots of donated steel will be turned into 
targets for pistol and rifle 
 
Dan Floyd - SASP:  Fund raising going well for SASP Nationals 
participation. 



 
●​ Indoor Range -Ray Jameson:  absent 

​  
Jr. Rifle: 
 
Jr. Pistol: Major Roy Peters - CA Cadet Corps thanked Don Martin ​

​ for help preparing kids for state match. Kids came in 4th out of 10.​
​ Dave Smith reported on kids NRA MQP progress 

​  
●​ Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Please place target stands close to 

connex when returning them. Keeps them out of line of fire. ​
Don’t shoot so much that your hot barrel melts our barrel rests. 
​ ​  
Alex Montenegro-CMP: Scholarships available for high school 
seniors. Contact Alex for more information. ​
March 21st will be Big Water Safari meet & greet in the Adobe at 
6pm 

 
●​ Trap Range- Dan Barnett: Open trap is Wednesday and Saturday 

mornings and Thursday nights. Come learn trap! 
 
Jr. Trap: meets every wednesday at 6pm at trap range 
 

●​ Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies:  Open archery is 2nd and 4th 
Saturday of every month, 10am-12pm. 3D archery match is 2nd 
Saturday, 12:30 in lower archery area - “the bowl” 
 

●​ Facilities - Don McAfee:  South heater in Indoor range is being 
replaced. Currently it is offline. North heater still works. Please 
clean up your own trash. Use recycle barrels for bottle and cans 
 

Other Reports 
●​ Merchandise-Michelle Nakata: check out merchandise in Adobe 
●​ Education and Training-Tracey Graham: Take classes. Members 

get discount. 
●​ Matches-Sam Martinez:  Great skill practice. Lots of new matches. 

Check them out 
 
​ Special Report 

●​ David Smith with a Legislative Update: See report online 

 
OLD BUSINESS - none 

NEW BUSINESS    

1.​ Members Forum: Debbie thanked all the great club volunteers. Thanked 
members who attend meetings. Pointed out they are making decisions for entire 
club. 

2.​ Introduction of new members by Debbie.  Request Motion to approve.  Alan so 
moved, John Melton seconded. All in favor. Members approved. Tracey go over 



the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their new member 
packets.  NEW MEMBER INCENTIVE RAFFLE - winner Daniel Quinn 

3.​ 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund.  Winner - Terri 
Sweet - donated money to SASP 
 

Adjourned 8:26 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah Harris for 
Dina McKinney, Secretary 
Apple Valley Gun Club 


